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Dear Friends in Christ!
May the Peace and the Blessings of Our Lord Jesus Christ be with you always.

| am writing this letter again to extend my sincere gratitude and appreciation for your
thoughtfulness and generous support in our ministry to the poorest of the poor especially
with our service towards the disable children in our region.

Children with disabilities have been mis- understood by their own family members
because such disease has been considered as curse from God and great numbers of them
with disabilities have been ignored their basic needs by their own parents, family
members as well as the society. It took us while before we create awareness and clear
understanding among the society that disability is not curse by God and disability is not
inability. If they get a chance like any other child they can be well again and could lead a
good life and contribute to the society as well.

With this conviction we have been trying our best by gathering as much as possible
children with disabilities in our compound from time to time, organize medical team to
look after their needs like, medical treatment surgeries, providing comfortable shoes,
crunches and wheel chairs and at the same time we facilitate for their education and for
grown up like practical trainings. We would like to continue to do this in a better and
organized way, as have a new and separate compound where we have started
constructing a house to facilitate the above mentioned programs in better way. | really
appreciate your financial donation which goes directly for the construction of the above
mentioned house which you send through Rosi and Kiaus Klekelers . | am very glad to let
you know that we would like to name the new house, Lion Club house’ if you don’t mind
please? We do it both in English and in Ethiopian National language called Anbessa
buden’. In our language this name sounds very good and meaningful. This name will be
written and will be placed at the entrance wall. Let me know if you agree and once again |
am very grateful and we will send you the picture in near future once everything will be
ready. May Almighty God continue to bless you, keep you united in heart and mind and
bless all your good works.

Bishop Markos Gebremedhin CM

Vicar apostolic of Jimma-Bonga
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